
account it will be found desirable to avoid introducing large
and hazardous tanker movements into the inner waters of the
Pacific Coast . The Canadian Government is concerned, moreover,
that there has so far been no indication of plans to provid e
for compensation, however negligible the risks of damage
from oil spills may be judged to be by United States experts .
As expressed by Canadian Ministers to Secretary of State
Rogers on June 10 it is the view of the Canadian Government
that the proposed oil shipments should by-pass Pacifi c
coastal waters. . adjacent to Canadian territory . It is appreciated
that United States residents in the Puget Sound area may b e
able to accept significant risks of damage from oil spills
as a"trade-offTM against the assumed economic benefits from
oil supplied by tanker to the Cherry Point refinery ; however,
no persuasive case has been made to justify Canadians accepting
these serious risks (demonstrably likely to have grèater
impact in Canadian than in United States territory) without
any benefits to offset them .

In its Aide-1,44'aoire of July 9 the Department of
State alluded to the question of joint ccntingency plans to
deal with potential oil spills . Since there is a difference
of view between the Canadian and United States Governments
as to the nature and magnitude of oil tanker movements that
should be permitted in the ftture in the inner waters on
the West Coast, there does not exist at this time any agreed
and workable basis for the establishment of a joint contingency
plan in that area . The Canadian Government .would, however ,
be prepared to exchange technical information as the first
step in examining the situation on the Atlantic Coast .

In the June 29 discussion, in the context of the
expressed Canadian opposition to the proposed tanker movements
in the inner coastal waters, the United States side enquired
about alternative sources of oil supply for the States in the
Pacific northwest. In order to explore this aspect of the
question the competent Canadian authorities would be prepared
to discuss the technical and other factors which might affect
the continuing contribution to the oil needs of the region
from Canadian source .n .

In the light of all the foregoing consideration s
it is the position of the Canadian Government that the United
States Government should take whatever steps might be necessary
to exclude the proposed substantial increase in the movemen t
of oil by tanker into the coastal waters adjacent to Canada .

Washington, August 18, 1971 . '
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